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 Hubert Grandson 

Cason Smith, grandson of Mary and Hubert 

Varnell achieved his Eagle Scout Rank on 

February 15, 2016.   

 

He is in Troop 64 at First United Methodist 

Church in Bossier City.  Cason attends Caddo 

Parish Magnet High School in Shreveport 

where he is a freshman. 

Ladies Lunch 

The Ladies' Lunch was held on 11 May at 

Crescent City Bistro in Shreveport, everyone 

had a great time. Watch your calendar for the 

date of the June luncheon. 

 

Covered Dish Night 

The Willow Lake Covered Dish Dinner was 

held on 6 May, there was a very nice crowd 

who enjoyed a large number of delicious 

dishes, there were a number of old favorites 

plus some new recipes prepared by our great 

cooks that were really enjoyable.  After dinner 

and dessert we had a rush to buy bingo cards 

since the jackpot was $300 and it was won by 

Kathryn Childress.  The jackpot will start at $40 

at our June covered dish so watch your 



Willow Lake Talk 

May 2016 Page 2 

 

calendar and come out and join us for a great 

meal and some fun bingo. 

June Birthdays 

Rockett, Claudia  3-Jun 

May, Sharon   12-Jun 

The Bee Keeper 

Lee and Dale Phillips have had a swarm of 

bees for the second year in their backyard. 

Beekeeper Herman LeJeune removed them 

before and unfortunately, this year the bees 

left.  If you see bees "hanging" around your 

yard, give Herman a call at  

318-518-3254. 

 

 
Land annexation for N. Bossier 
Walmart passes first reading 

Council members met Tuesday, May 17, to 

discuss and vote on annexing the land on 

Wemple Rd.  The motion passed with a 4 to 1 

vote. 

The ordinance has to pass one more reading 

by the city council before annexation will be 

final.  

The next city council meeting is scheduled for 

June 7 

The Metropolitan Planning Commission (MPC) 

needs to re-zone the land before a Walmart 

store can be built.  

The MPC's next meeting is slated for June 6. 

I know that many of us here in Willow Lake are 

looking forward to that Super Walmart showing 

up in our lifetime.  It will put economical 

shopping within easy access for our 

convenience.   

At this point in time, no one has shown up for 

support.  If you would like to show support for 

this annexation; why not show up at the next 

MPC meeting on June 6 and speak up. 

 

 


